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Broadband Forum Liaison To:

Mr. Tony Jeffree, Chair IEEE 802.1, E-mail: tony@jeffree.co.uk
From:


Gavin Young, BBF Forum Technical Committee Chair, Gavin.Young@cw.com
Liaison Communicated By :


Dave Allan, A&T co-chair, dallan@nortel.com 

Date: May 21st, 2009
Subject: Duplicate MAC addresses
Dear Tony:

The widespread deployment of Ethernet technology (provider bridged/802.1ad) in public broadband access networks has revealed issues with the presence of non-unique MAC addresses. This is either a result of malice, improper configuration, or improper manufacture.

The emergence of retail CPE has resulted in Ethernets for which there is no one authority that can control the MAC space in a given domain.

We would like to know if 802 has considered this problem and if you can advise us of any insight you may be able to offer.
Our next meeting (Q3/09) will be in Tokyo, Japan, September 14-18, 2009.
Thank you for your timely consideration of this issue,
Sincerely,

Gavin Young

Broadband Forum Technical Committee Chair

CC:

Robin Mersh, Broadband Forum COO (rmersh@broadband-forum.org)
Dave Allan, Broadband Forum Architecture & Transport WG co-chair (dallan@nortel.com)

Dave Thorne, Broadband Forum Architecture & Transport WG co-chair (david.j.thorne@bt.com)
Date of Upcoming Broadband Forum Meetings

	DATES 
	LOCATION 

	14 September - 18 September, 2009   
	Tokyo

	30 November – 4 December, 2009
	Budapest, Hungary


Note: A list of upcoming meetings can be found at:

http://www.broadband-forum.org/meetings/upcomingmeetingsataglance.php
